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DUROR & KENTALLEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL
12 May  2014  
HELD IN KENTALLEN & DUROR COMMUNITY CENTRE @7pm

Minutes of the Community Council Meetings for the last 12 months are available on the Community Website: www.durorandkentallen.co.uk									
	
Present: Jonathan Baxter (Chairman), Kim Malcolm (Treasurer), Nicola Hearnden, Sarah Leitch (Secretary), Jeannie Macleod, John Connolly, Pat Young, Chris Pearman
Others, 
Apologies:  Alison Wallace,
Members of the Public present: Maurice Mackenzie, Rusty Mackenzie, Rena Cameron (for the first item)    
Matters arising:

1. Minutes- Agreed and signed by Jonathan Baxter
2. Accounts -  Kim Malcom ( Treasurer) and Rena Cameron who has oversight of the Community Council  accounts reported no outstanding debts . They have a query relating to the new Highland Council format for accounts and are seeking appropriate advice. 
3. Duror School and Nursery -No update about the nursery.  As reported last month , the primary school has had the roll extended to 25 by the Highland Council . This means that the two new children in the village who currently have to travel to Ballachulish to attend school  will be  able to join Duror School after August. 
4.   Update on Emergency Planning for Power Cuts :No update 
5. Poor condition of the A82- Action Jonathan Baxter to send a letter to the Scottish Government about this on behalf of the Community Council .
6. First Aid Lifesaving training for children – Nicola Hearnden reported that the school are providing age appropriate training.
7. Royal Mail - Kim Malcom has drafted a letter about the recent closure of 4 post boxes Action: Jonathan Baxter to send to Ofcom on behalf of the Community Council.
8. Cycle Track. Good progress is being made  on the Kentallen section. 
9. Sheep on the road at Kentallen. Members of the CC reported that sheep and lambs had killed by traffic on the road at Kentallen and also south of Duror . The wandering sheep appear to have no tags and therefore it is difficult to identify who the owner is. It is a road safety and a welfare issue.  Action Sarah Leitch to ring the farmer who owns sheep in Kentallen to try and identify who they belong to. 
10.  6 day trials at “Lagnaha” This raised £3700.00 in funds for the Village Hall. The Community Council would like to thank and congratulate  the small group of volunteers  who  made this possible. Help from more  members of the community next year  would be very much  appreciated.
Correspondence : The Community Council have received a letter from   a recent visitor who used to holiday in Duror complaining about the poor state of the village especially  the area around the old post / shop  and the old Stewart Hotel which looks particularly  run down. The Community Council will write to the shop owner to bring the complaint to their attention and request authorisation to tidy it up if they have no intention to do so themselves. : Action Pat Young to draft a letter to be sent by the chairman  on behalf of the Community Council.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Any other Business :
· There was a discussion about how to proactively engage with the local community and gain their views on how effective the Community Council is .   It was decided the members will distribute information leaflets about the Community Council which will have telephone numbers and an email address .  Action : Members to send suggestions of achievements from last year  to the Chairman for inclusion on the leaflet ,which will be printed and distributed before the AGM. Action : Nicola Hearden to set up an  email address for the Community Council.
· It is hoped that more residents of  Duror and Kentallen  will show  interest in supporting the Community Council and local community events and projects . Residents will be asked if they want to be placed on a secure email circulation list which will keep them informed of upcoming community events. Action :  Nicola Hearden to investigate the possibility of setting up a secure email group. 
· AGM The Annual General Meeting will take place on the 9th June at 7pm. It will be followed by an Ordinary Meeting. Everyone is welcome to attend.  
· Clearing the Pavement in Duror -  BEAR  have cut the bushes down on request but the pavement still  needs clearing of vegetation . Chris Pearman is  waiting for a response from BEAR and will report at the next  meeting . 
The meeting closed at 20.30.
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